Dear Victory Center Bible Camp family,

With all the change happening in the world with COVID-19, many of you are curious or have contacted us about the status of summer camp 2020.

As the camp board met several times to discuss our options, our primary emphasis was our responsibility to provide an environment that would be safe for every person who would come on our grounds, whether a parent, camper or staff member.  
By definition camp places campers and staff in very close proximity to one another throughout the entire day.  Group participation and involvement are the key components to a camping environment.  We firmly believe that everyone desires a safe summer experience and that especially you as parents are trusting us to provide that.

With that in mind, plus the total uncertainty of future guidelines and requirements, the camp board of VCBC has chosen to suspend all regularly scheduled camps for the 2020 season. No one wanted to make this decision, and the consequences to campers and parents weighed heavily on our minds.  [Board members have campers also.]

If you are a parent who has already registered a camper for this summer, we are working on a plan to reimburse your registration money. You will be receiving a letter in the mail sometime soon with your refund.  [Any registration refunds donated back to VCBC will be 100% equally divided between our 7 summer missionaries.]

Thank you for entrusting your camper[s] to us. We are already looking forward to serving you next summer.  May these verses from Psalms 62:5-8 be an encouragement to you today.

5  Find rest, O my soul, in God alone; my hope comes from him. 
6  He alone is my rock and my salvation; he is my fortress, I will not be shaken. 
7  My salvation and my honor depend on God; he is my mighty rock, my refuge. 
8  Trust in him at all times, O people; pour out your hearts to him, for God is our refuge. Selah 

In His Service,


Ken Toews, Director
For the board of VCBC.

